
Roy Walter Potter 
October 3, 1943 January 15, 2020 or September 16, 2020 Escondido, CA 

   

 
 

Here’s a picture of Roy at West High School and a picture he asked me to send 

him and a picture I found by Googling. 

 

Here also is a copy of the letter I sent him when I talked with in 2018; it highlights 

some of what he’s been up to since High School. It’s all the information I got or 

could find. 

 

 

 

 

 



 
October 30, 2018 
 

8262 E. 55th Pl. 
Denver, CO 80238 
 

Roy Walter Potter 
1635 Hilcorte Dr., Apt. 1 
Escondido, CA 92026-1823 
 

Roy, 
 

The Committee is glad we finally found you. I imagine you didn’t know you were “lost.” 
 

We were pleased to hear of your many successes: you completed a military commitment in a 
dangerous place, and we truly thank you for your service.  You had a long run in Hollywood 
movie industry sketching cartoons and building sets. I watched a PBS story on Walt Disney and 
was amazed by the number of pictures with small changes that were required to animate films 
in the old days. I’m guessing much of that work is now computerized.  I saw a rare and very 
valuable set of those original storyboards on Antiques Roadshow. I never thought about how 
those racing cars with all those ads and logos got painted. You’ve done a lot. 
 

So, I sent emails with your address and phone number to Jim Wright, Suellen Spencer 
Halbrader, Garrell “Roe” Dilley, Jerry Draheim, and Doug Johnson.  Told em all you didn’t “do” 
computers, but you like to receive and write letters. Just in case they hate to write letters, I’m 
including their address’ so you can write them if you’re so inclined. After we talked I found my 
copy of what I think is the last Lincoln Park Directory, and made a copy for you. 
 
 

Hope you’ll identify enough of your old friends who may be coming to the Reunion in August of 
next year that you may change your mind and come. Nobody’s bragging anymore about who 
they are, what they did, and what they have. We’re a bunch of mature folks who’ve figured out 
what’s important, who’ve learned to appreciate who we are, and talk about family and 
children; we’re just glad to still be on this side of the daisies. 
 

Now, here’s your job for me: ask somebody to take your picture with a phone camera and ask 
them to email it to me, Eleanor Saunders Towns at grannygeek@comcast.net . I’ll put it on the 
website in what is sort of a yearbook section; maybe other who know you will see it and want 
to contact you. That’s the easiest. Otherwise, find a camera, take a picture, take it to Walgreens 
or Target or Walmart to get it developed, and mail it to me.  
 

Take care of yourself. 
 
Eleanor Saunders Towns 
Address at top of this letter. 
(303) 469-5009 or (303) 522-6168 

 


